PVE PTO Board Meeting
Wednesday, October 9, 2013
9:30 a.m.
Pleasant View Elementary Teacher’s Lounge
Attendees:  Principal Chad Smith, Assistant Principal Dan Layton, Susan Nickel, Karen Myrand, Carrie Barnes, Heather Magnusen, Heather Minor, Emily Wleklinski, Kathy BeMiller, Ellen Bailey, Jennifer Pratt, Tiernae Buttars, and Tara Everson.

President:
· Susan Nickel opened the meeting with introductions.  She noted that the Vice President and Fundraising chair positions were still open. 
· Martha Farley from ZCS Administration was invited to speak about the Safe Routes to School Program.  She explained that she had been contacted by the Zionsville Pathways Committee to partner with the ZCS schools and participate in the national program.  This partnership would help in further developing the Town’s pathway system.  The program supports two dates a “Walk to School Day” in October and a “Bike to School Day” in May.  Eagle Elementary has historically participated in both dates.  Mrs. Farley explained that due to PVE’s location on the trail system the school could also participate in the events.  She recommended that the PVE’s PTO establish a committee to assist with participating in the National Bike to School day in May 2014.   

Principal Update:
· Mr. Smith thanked Jennifer Pratt for her hard work and the success of the 2013 Jog a Thon. 
· He noted that the 4th Grade trip to camp Tecumseh was a success.  Both Mr. Smith and Mr. Layton attended the trip.

· Book fair is scheduled to start on Friday and creates a busy time on campus. 

· Mr. Smith and Mr. Layton provided the meeting attendees with a presentation highlighting the schools improvement in ISTEP math scores and the importance of making math real world and hands on for students. 

· They also noted that the 3rd and 4th Graders were undergoing a yearlong seminar titled “Define Yourself.”  The program encourages the students to be proactive vs. reactive.  The students were challenged with the writing prompt “How do you define great?” The administration will bring in 8 guest speakers that fit into this definition and complete the program with a service learning project.  The goal is to teach children that responsibility is the ability to respond and control emotions.  

Vice President:
· Nothing to report at this time.
Secretary:

· Jennifer Pratt motioned to approve the September minutes. Heather Minor seconded the motion. The September minutes were approved by all.

Treasurer: PVE PTO Treasurer’s Report – September 30, 2013
· Balance Sheet comments:

· Cash: Checking balance is about $4,700 and Money Market balance is approx $15,000

· Income Statement comments:

· $640 was collected for birthday books

· $600 was collected for Directory Advertising.  We have received but not paid the invoice for the printed directory of $1058.

· General Comments:

· I will be picking up the tax return from Angela Wulber, CPA this week.  It must be signed and mailed by Tuesday October, 15.
Fundraising:
· Jennifer Pratt reported that the 2013 Jog a Thon successfully raised $32,163 as of the date of the meeting with 80% of the students having turned in their envelopes.  Over 740 students participated and walked an average of 4.2 miles.  Classes that ran the most laps for each grade will earn extra recess.  Classes that raised the most money will earn a pizza lunch with the ZCHS football team. 
· Jennifer thanked several parents for their assistance and support in setting up the event.  She noted that in the future the schools will have to identify additional corporate sponsors. 

· The Fall Scholastic Book fair is in the process of being set up and begins on Friday, October 11th.  The teachers will preview the fair on Thursday morning.  The PTO Board intends on taking our profit from this fair in cash vs. Scholastic Dollars.  We recently used a portion of the Scholastic Dollars to order rugs and a PA system for the school.  There are still volunteer openings for shifts working at this month’s fair. 
Communication:
· Please continue to send reports of upcoming activities and volunteer needs to Kathy BeMiller to post on Face book.

Enrichment:

· Emily updated the board that she had met with the teachers to explain the fall grant application and rubric.  She encouraged the teachers to apply for innovative programs.  The deadline for application submission is October 25.  She will then utilize a committee of volunteers to review and decide on the grants with notification occurring on November 15th.  
· The Running club has successfully been meeting with Kara Gongwear leading the group. 

· The Giving Club has its first meeting scheduled and will their initial project will be in conjunction with the local Just Win Ruby charity.

 Student Services:

· Heather Magnusen thanked Ellen Bailey for the successful creation and delivery of the student directory to the families of PVE.
· Ellen also reported that the PTO Liaison program she has spearheaded has been well received with positive feedback from parents.  She is hoping that the teachers will also use it as a method to give feedback to the PTO.  
Family Services:
· The PVE tailgate was a huge success and very well attended.  The PTO thanks the numerous teachers and administrators who assisted with grilling and serving the families. The big challenge to review is how to handle on site ticket sales.  Majority of attendees this year had not taken advantage of the presale making it difficult to predict how much food to purchase.  
· The annual canned food drive which benefits the Zionsville food bank is scheduled for November 4th -8th. 

· Jeanne Davis is organizing the Veteran’s Day reception and celebration on Monday, November 11th.  The program begins at 1:30pm with a reception for Veterans and their families prior at 12:30 pm in LGI room.  Jeanne has recruited several volunteers and is seeking food/coffee donations. 

· The PVE PTO gave a donation to Riley Children’s Hospital in memory of Carter Nebesio.

Staff Services:

· The fall luncheon is scheduled for Wednesday, October 16.  Amy Leckrone is chairing the event and reported that all of the volunteer slots for helping and bringing items have been filled. 

· The committee has received sufficient number of gift cards/other donated items to do the teacher raffle weekly through the end of the first semester.  They will continue to solicit additional items so that the raffle can continue throughout the school year.   
Next Meeting will be on Wednesday, November 13th at 9:30 am at Pleasant View Elementary.  
